
MEMORANDUM 

To: The Honorable Ally Miller, Member 
Pima County Board of Supervisors 

Date: November 18, 2016 

From: C.H. Huckelberrt/./A 
County Admini~ 

Re: Your November 18, 2016 Email Regarding Monsanto 

This memorandum is in response to the questions posed in your November 18, 2016 email 
correspondence regarding Monsanto (Attachment 1 ). Your questions (0), along with the 
responses (R), are provided below. 

01: 0 ln your analysis for year 5, did you assume current tax rates?" 

A 1: Fiscal Year 2015/16 tax rates were used for the Year 5 analysis. 

02: "What did you assume for the years 6 through 10? Was it simply escalated for purposes 
of analysis?" 

A2: Please see the attached Estimated Assessor Assessment Values and Property Taxes for 
Years 1 through 10 (Attachment 2). 

03: "You stated in your previous memo that the valuation assumed was $79 mil. Is that still 
the case?" 

A3: My October 21, 2016 memorandum to you discussed an estimated $100 million capital 
investment, but it did not discuss valuation assumptions. The valuation assumptions 
are as shown at the top of each sheet included in Attachment 2. 

04: "Are you assuming the valuation remains flat through the term of lease?" 

A4: The analysis is based on the valuation of the real property land and improvements 
remaining constant during Years 1 through 10 of the FTZ agreement and after expiration 
of the agreement. The analysis does not include inflation adjustments, nor does it 
include real estate appreciation or depreciation. 

05: "What assumptions did you make for years 1through 4? ie. Tax rates and valuation? 11 

A5: Please see Attachment 2. 

Please contact me if you would like additional information regarding this subject. 

CHH/mjk 
Attachments 

c: The Honorable Chair and Members, Pima County Board of Supervisors 




























